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ORDER OF WORSHIP   	  
November 2 & 3, 2024 - All Saints’ Day 
Prelude 
Welcome & Call to Worship 
Passing of the Peace 
Opening Music 
Offertory 
Doxology & Prayer of Dedication 
All Saints Remembrance 
Pastoral Prayer 
Scripture Reading: Psalm 23 (CEV), John 11:17-27 (NIV) 
Sermon: “Valleys as Dark as Death” - Pastor Scott Johnson 
Communion 
Closing Song 
Benediction 

PRAYER CONCERNS   	  
Please lift these people and circumstances to God in your prayers throughout the week 
Prayer for Healing: Carrie, Alex, Melodie, Warren, Delores, Larry, Gina, Brian, Mrs. O, Barb, 
Amy J, Kathy M, Patricia L, Jim O, Christa, Family members seriously ill, Dennis B, Bill B, 
Craig D, Dan B, Evie, Sherry M 

General Prayer Concerns: Linda S, Family, Finances, General election, Political scene, Joe 
L, Young drivers 

Ongoing Concerns: Israeli conflict, Cheryl L, John B, Dee M, Nicole, Norm H, God’s 
presence being felt, Our church, Our country, Fair elections, Sherry L, Gary N, Rachel & 
family, Kimberly 

Random Prayer Selection: Richard Fischer & Louise Mangan, Bree Kramer, Joe Lonczak & 
Molly Case, Joe & Jillian Naylor, Mark & Elizabeth Pfohl, Nancy Reinig, Ed & Judy Simpson, 
Rick & Diane Strusienski, Jim Bellina, Albert Acri 
Please be in prayer for these randomly selected names and those close to them. 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY   	  
This Week’s Birthdays 
	 2 -	Yvonne Bova, Sherryl Dugas, Julian Goodrich,  
	 	Judy Habschied, John Rettig, Bob Zanke 
	 3 -	Norm Kimberle, Alexis Nadeau 
	 4 -	Kathy Dick, Evan Terry 
	 5 -	Kirk Andrusz, Dave O'Neill 
	 6 -	James Askey, Sung Kim-Kubiak 
	 7 -	Sara Krystaf, 	Dick Stern 
	 8 -	Bill Becker, Marsha Buehlman, Melanie Ubiles 
	 9 -	Ryan Holmer, Klara Say 

Communion elements sponsored by Doug & JoAnn O’Neill, “In celebration of our 38th 
anniversary.” 
Altar flowers sponsored by Nancy Riexinger, “In celebration of  Yvonne Bova’s 65th 
Birthday.” 
Bulletins sponsored by Grace Bartlett, “In loving memory of my husband Jim.” 

This Week’s Anniversaries 
	 3 -	 Kirk & Suzanne Andrusz - ‘84 
	 4 -	 Alan & Mary Pogel - ‘89 
	 5 -	 Terry & Cindy Jackson - ‘88 
	 6 -	 Robert & Dorothy Glosser - ’76,  
	 	 David & Michelle Hocking - ‘94 
	 7 -	 Chris & Debbie King - ‘87 
	 9 -	 Joe & Jillian Naylor - ‘19



Niagara Frontier District Charge 
Conference Clusters 
Saturday, 11/9, 2p 
Multiple churches across the Niagara Frontier 
District will use our space for charge 
conferences. This allows the District 
Superintendent and Administrative assistant 
to be available to multiple churches as they 
meet simultaneously. We will need people 
available to greet guests and provide dishes 
for hospitality. Contact Pastor Scott for more 
information. 

Feeding Hope 
Wednesday, November 13, 3:00 PM 
We are looking for donations of penne 
pasta, jars of pasta sauce, jars of jelly, and 
boxes of brownie mix. We can't forget the 
brownies!   
If you'd like to help out preparing, we'll meet 
in the church kitchen at 3:00 PM. If you'd like 
to go downtown to hand out meals (and 
drive), we leave the church at 6:30.  
Sandy Houck 

Wanted - Jars of peanut butter and jelly! 
Keep your eyes open for the blue bin in the 
Fellowship Hall collection area. We’ll be 
collecting through December. Help spread 
the love! The peanut butter and jelly drive is 
headquartered in Lockport, and they supply 
peanut butter and jelly to many food pantries 
in western New York throughout the year. 

Hanging of the Greens 
Sunday, December 1, 10:30 AM 
This year’s Hanging of the Greens is at a new 
time - right after the Sunday service at 10:30 
AM! Let’s start this Advent season with a heart 
full of joy and warmth as we put up the 
Christmas trees, hang the wreaths, and 
decorate the church for the season! Children 
are welcome to help decorate with their 
families or enjoy a Christmas movie in the 
Ark. Please note, there will be no potluck 
dinner this year. However, feel free to bring 
pastries or other snacks to share. For more 
info, contact Adrian Almeida. 

Turkeys Needed! 
Yes, that glorious season is upon us, and we 
want to share it with those in need in a 
tangible and delicious way! We will be 
preparing Thanksgiving dinners Seneca 
Street UMC and Niagara Falls at First UMC, 
and we are also joining forces with St. John’s 
Food Pantry in Niagara Falls to distribute 
turkeys and other side dishes for folks to cook 
for themselves and their families. We really 
need your support to make all this happen! 
First of all, we’ll need turkeys! We’re going 
to need approximately 70 turkeys! If anyone 
can help with this, please bring in turkeys 
(about 16 lbs each is best) and put them in 
the designated freezer, which will be clearly 
marked in the Fellowship Hall coat room! 
We’ll need these as soon as you can because 
the dates of these events and thaw times for 
the turkeys have to be taken into 
consideration! This is a tremendous 
undertaking, but we’re so sure that with 
God’s help and yours, we’ll get all we need!! 
We’re also looking for helpers who can help 
prepare these dinners! 
Contact DJ Mahar for more info. 

More Upcoming Events 
View the full church calendar: 
pendletonchurch.org/events 

Adult Sunday School  
Sundays, 10:30a, Connection Room 3 
Sunday Morning Bible Study 
Sundays, 10:30a, Connection Room 2 
Country Line Dancing 
1st & 3rd Tuesdays, 7p, Gym 
November classes will meet on 11/12 & 11/19 
The Chosen Bible Study 
Thursdays, 11a & 7p, Connection Room 1 
Youth Group 
Sundays, 11/17, 11/24, 6p 
Hanging of the Greens - New Time! 
Sunday, 12/1, 10:30a 
Christmas on Campbell Choral Concert 
Saturday, 12/7, 7p 
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Operation Christmas Child 
It's getting to be that time again when we see those green and red shoeboxes 
showing up around the church. Look for our Operation Christmas Child Shoe 
Box display in Mission Central. We will be collecting shoeboxes filled with 
toys, school supplies, hygiene items, and, most of all - love from our 
congregation and neighboring churches. These boxes will go out to over 
110 countries worldwide and be placed in the hands of children in need. 
For more info about OCC, contact Anna Smith. 
Shoebox Packing Party with Intergenerational Angel Wings - Sat., November 9, 12-3 PM 
Come join our Intergenerational Angel Wings as they host our 4th annual Operation Christmas 
Child Shoebox Packing Party. Be a part of the fun, meet new friends, enjoy some food, pack 
shoeboxes, and praise Jesus. All are welcome! 
To make this packing party successful, we are looking for donations to fill the shoeboxes and 
sponsors to cover the shipping cost for each shoebox. Place donations in the OCC Box in Mission 
Central. 
Shoebox Collection Week - November 18-25 
Looking to volunteer but not sure where? We need volunteers to help collect these wonderful 
boxes during Shoebox Collection Week, when our church will be open extra hours to accept 
these gifts. If you can donate some time to act as an OCC representative and accept any boxes 
that may be dropped off during the week, we would love to have you! Look for the sign up sheet 
in the back of the sanctuary or contact Anna. 
Dates and times to collect shoeboxes throughout the week: 
Monday, 11/18, 12-2p or 5-8p | Tuesday, 11/19, 5-8p | Wednesday, 11/20, 5-8p 
Thursday, 11/21, 5-8p | Friday, 11/22, 12-2p or 5-8p | Saturday, 11/23, 4-8p 
Volunteer an hour of your time or the whole shift. 
Shoebox Sunday - November 24 after the 9:00 AM service 
Join in after the 9:00 AM service on November 24 to help out with Shoebox Sunday. We'll be 
working together to pack up the shoeboxes into shipping cartons, load the trailer, and send 
them on their way to Eastern Hills church and the next step of their journey.

RaiseRight Gift Cards 
Raise funds for the church by buying gift cards to pay for your everyday 
shopping and spending this holiday season! The church earns 2%-15% of 
each card you purchase. These gift cards are issued by national and local 
retailers where you already shop. Purchase everyday essentials like 
groceries, clothing, gas, and special items such as toys and gifts. 
Simply fill out the order form available in the back of the sanctuary and drop 
it off at the church office or in a “Drop Box” with payment in cash or check 
made payable to PCUMC. Forms are also available to print from pendletonchurch.org/forms. 
RaiseRight Order Details: 

• Our next orders will be placed on Monday, November 11 and December 2. 

• Gift card orders are usually available within one week, depending on the shipping 
schedule. 

• Merchant additions? If you don’t see what you’re looking for, you can check for additional 
merchants and raiseright.com/brands or let us know and we will check to see if they 
participate in the program. 

Please contact Tracy Masse-Wells (email or call 716-625-8306) at the church office with any 
questions you may have about this program. Thank you for supporting Pendleton Center 
Church!
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All Saints’ Day 
We remember those who have left us over the years

Pamela A. Acri Wife of Albert Acri

Joan Adams Mother of Barb Hunt

Ethan Boudens Friend of John & Dale McLean

James Church Uncle of Adrienne Demmin

Ed Crosby Father of Tom Crosby

Kate Crosby Mother of Tom Crosby

Dave Demmin Uncle of Adrienne Demmin

Sally Ferguson Wife of John Ferguson

Janet Ferguson Sister of John Ferguson

Dennis Gaston Husband of Cindy Gaston

Jan Gertz Wife of Tom Gertz

Ellen Haley Sister of Ann Perrington

Jenn Hylkema Friend of Tammy & Aaron Preisch

Marvin Johnson Brother of Liz & Dave Kash

Roy Keller PCUMC Member

Jerryl Kinley Sister of Joe Mattina

Joan Kirkland PCUMC Member



All Saints’ Day 
We remember those who have left us over the years

Cathy Klock PCUMC Member

Ryan Klock

Robert Kurczynski Father of Rob (Karen) Kurczysnki

Donald Lanternier

Mary Licata Wife of Tony Licata

Bob Lockwood Husband of Peggy Lockwood

Virginia Messore Mother of Nancy Himes

Richard L. Michel Brother-in-law of John & Dale McLean

Gregory L. Michel Nephew of John & Dale McLean

Kris Murszewski Mother-in-law of Naomi Laskey's grandson

Sylvia Nascimben Aunt of Angela Marino

Jim Phillips Husband of Susan Phillips

Jimmy Reinard Nephew of George & Sherrie Peterson

Richard Sarles Nephew of George & Sherrie Peterson

Helen Stevens Friend of Bud Mayer

Brian Wentland Friend of Tammy & Aaron Preisch

Bev Zebulske PCUMC Member


